




















TO:  Police Community Relations Committee Members 
 
FROM: Greenville Police Department  
 
SUBJECT: MEETING NOTICE 
 
DATE: April 9, 2014 
            
 
The Police Community Relations Committee will meet at 6:30 p.m. on Wednesday, April 
9, 2014, at City Hall Building, 3rd Floor Gallery, 200 West 5th Street, Greenville, NC 
27834. 
 
The meeting begins at 6:30 pm. 
 
AGENDA 
 
I. Meeting called to order  
 
2.        Approval of agenda – April 9, 2014 
 
3. Approval of minutes – January 8, 2014 (No quorum) February 12, 2014 (Meeting 

cancelled due to inclement weather), March 12, 2014 (No quorum)  
 
4. Introduction of committee members 
 
5. State briefly the mission of committee and purpose of meeting  
 
    The purpose of the committee is to: 

 Serve as a liaison between the community and the police 
 To serve as an advocate for programs, ideas, and methods to 

improve relations between the community and the police 
 To disseminate information to the community and the City with 

regard to the state of relations between the community and the 
Greenville Police Department 

 To assist and promote the community education efforts concerning 
safety awareness and community and individual awareness. 

 
6.   Speaker Topic:    
 

• Greenville Police Department Strategic Plan – Chief Hassan Aden, 
Greenville Police Department 

 
 
7. Public Expression and Questions. 
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SUMMARY NOTES FOR THE 

POLICE COMMUNITY RELATIONS COMMITTEE 
Revised March 27, 2014 

 
December 11, 2013 
Greenville, NC 

 
 
Chairperson Shawan Sutton called the Police Community Relations Committee 
planning meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. at the Greenville Police Department, second floor 
conference room, 500 South Greene Street, Greenville, NC.    
 
Chairperson Sutton along with the committee began discussing the 2014 calendar year 
openings of events. 
 
January 8, 2014 CPTED / Alarms Systems 

 City Hall  (Conference Room 337) 
District 3 – Belinda Perkinson 

February 12, 2014 Police Captains – Zone Area Policing 
Police Department Training Room A 
Meeting cancelled due to inclement weather 

March 12, 2014 Community Input 
IGCC – Lucille W. Gorham Inter-Generational Community 
Center (IGCC) 
District 1- Shawan Sutton 

April 9, 2014  GPD Strategic Plan – Chief Aden 
City Hall Building  3rd Floor Gallery Area 
 

May 14, 2014 Geographic Deployment/New Units 
To Be Announced 
 

June 11, 2014 Focused Deterrence/Youth Initiatives 
To Be Announced 
 

July  , 2014 No Meeting held 
 

August 2014 No Meeting held 
 

September 10, 2014 Wal-Mart Active Shooter 
To Be Announced 
 

October 8, 2014 Social Media/Public Information – Kristen Hunter 
To Be Announced 
 

November 12, 2014 New Policies/Policy Changes at GPD 
To Be Announced 
 

December 10, 2014 Police Community Relations Committee Planning Meeting 
 

 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT:  
Shawan Sutton; Chairperson, District 1 Carol Naipaul; District 2 
Belinda Perkinson; District 3  



 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS ABSENT: 
Marcus Jones; Mayoral Brian Paiz; At-Large 
 
CITY STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT:     
 Assistant City Attorney Bill Little; Sylvia Horne, Administration Bureau Secretary; Sgt. 
Joe Friday, Public Information Officer. 
 
ADJOURN – 8:00 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
              
Sylvia Horne 
Staff Support Specialist, Greenville Police Department Administration Bureau 
Document (#970513) 



SUMMARY NOTES FOR THE 
POLICE COMMUNITY RELATIONS COMMITTEE 

 
March 12, 2014 
Greenville, NC 

 
 
The Police Community Relations Committee met at 6:30 p.m. on Wednesday, March 
12, 2014 at the Lucille W. Gorham Intergenerational Community Center (IGCC), 1100 
Ward Street, Greenville, NC 27834. 
 
The meeting begins at 6:30 pm. 
 
There was not a quorum for the meeting.  
 
 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT:  
Shawan Sutton; Chairperson, District 1 
Richard Crisp; District 4 

 Belinda Perkinson; District 3 
 

 
   
COMMITTEE MEMBERS ABSENT: 
Carol Naipaul; District 2 Marcus Jones; Mayoral 
Brian Paiz; At-Large Aaron Lucier; District 5 
 
CITY STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT:     
Captain Chris Ivey, Administrative Services Bureau; Sgt. Dale Mills, Platoon C; Sylvia 
Horne, Administration Services Support Specialist. 
 
COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT:   
None 
 
OTHERS: 
Several sign-in guest 
 
SPEAKER TOPIC:    
 
Community Input and Safety – Sgt. Dale Mills, Greenville Police Department 
 
Cpt. Ivey introduced Sgt. Mills as the new PCRC liaison. He stated that Sgt Mills will be 
working closely with the PCRC Chair on the upcoming meetings and topics.  Cpt. Ivey 
stated that he felt like it was going to be an exciting time for PCRC because the police 
dept. has a lot of new initiatives and innovative things to fight and prevent crime.  
 



Sgt. Mills introduced himself to the committee and citizens.  Sgt. Mills stated he had 
been with the Greenville Police Dept. since 2001, before serving with the police dept. he 
served as a Sheriff Deputy in Pitt Co. Sgt. Mills has worked in all three bureaus at the 
police dept. He worked 5 years as a sexual assault investigator, and spent 5 years as a 
recruiting officer, now he is back in the Field Operations Bureau as a supervisor.  
 
Sgt. Mills touched on some (Part1) crime prevention strategies.  
 

• Communicate with neighbors (talk, share information) 
• Citizens locking their vehicles ( don’t’ leave value out to be seen) 
• Vehicle Break-ins (computers, ipads, loose coins, camera, etc) 
• Suspicious people in the neighborhood (riding bikes, don’t live in the 

neighborhood) 
• Community Watch 
• Field Interview Cards (Completed by police officer when out on a call) 

 
Cpt. Ivey asked the citizens if they had a twitter or face book account.  He informed the 
citizens that the police dept. had a (PIO) Public Information Officer that sends out tips 
and safety information of things that take place in the city.  He also gave out the Kristen 
Hunter email address (khunter@greenvillenc.gov) so that the citizens can make contact 
with her for general questions, or concerns.  
 
Sgt. Mills asked the citizens if they had any questions regarding the police dept. and if 
they had any concerns in their neighborhood.   
 
Public Expression and Questions 
 
Several citizens made comments and concerns.  
(dark gang, suspicious citizen in neighborhood.) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
(#975491) 
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 Members of  
 Police Community Relations Committee (843147) 
 Member Type: Regular Term Expires 
  Chair; District 1 

Shawan Sutton Type : City October 2015 
903 Douglas Avenue Business Phone : 328-5802 
Greenville, NC  27834 Home Phone : 414-3384 
Email: shawrasc@aol.com 
 
             District 2 

Lennard Naipaul Type : City October 2015 
109 Concord Drive, Apt. E Business Phone :  321-2040 
Greenville, NC  27834 Home Phone : 321-2040 
E-mail:naipaul42@gmail.com 

  District 3 

Belinda Perkinson Type : City October 2014 
126 N. Harding Street Business Phone : 328-9190 
Greenville, NC  27858 Home Phone : 341-8186 
E-mail: perkinsons@ecu.edu 

  District 4 

Richard Crisp Type : City October 2015 
1201 N. Overlook Drive Business Phone :  
Greenville, NC  27858 Home Phone : 756-2918 
Email: None 
  
    District 5 

Aaron Lucier Type : City October 2015 
1516 Thayer Drive Business Phone : 328-2758 
Winterville, NC  28590 Home Phone : 321-3910 
E-mail: luciera@ecu.edu 

   At-Large 

Brian Paiz Type : City October 2014 
1936-204 Tara Court Business Phone : (252) 752-7168 
Greenville, NC  27858 Home Phone : (803) 201-9907 
Email: bpaiz333@gmail.com 

   Mayoral 

Marcus Jones Type : City October 2014 
536 Brighton Park Dr. Apt. 2 Business Phone :  (252)  644-1536 
Greenville, NC  27834 Home Phone :  (252) 347-8487 
E-mail: mej357@gmail.com 
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Document # 843147 

 

Police Community Relations Committee 
  
 Established on: September 12, 1996 Term in Years: 2  Meeting Time: 6:30 p.m. 
 Meeting Day: Second Wednesday of each month excluding July and August  
 Meeting Location:  Location determined by Committee 
  Quorum: A meeting is not an official meeting unless a quorum of at least four members exists. 
 
    EXPIRATION DATE CURRENT TERM 
Shawan Sutton Chair; District 1   October 2015 First term 
Lennard Naipaul District 2  October 2015 First term 
Belinda Perkinson District 3  October 2014 First term 
Richard Crisp District 4  October 2015 First term 
Aaron Lucier  District 5  October 2015 First term 
Brian Paiz At-Large  October 2014 First term 
Marcus E. Jones Mayoral  October 2014 First term 
   
     

Council Liaison: 
Council Member Rose Glover 
  
Ex-Officio Members: 
Hassan Aden, Police Chief 
Bill Little, Assistant City Attorney 
Tina Knox, Special Projects 
  
Staff Liaisons: 
Hassan Aden, Police Chief 
Bill Little, Assistant City Attorney 
Sgt. Dale Mills, Platoon C 
Sylvia Horne, Staff Support Specialist 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 GREENVILLE POLICE DEPARTMENT 
MEMORANDUM 

 
  
 DATE: March 31, 2014 
 

TO: Police Community Relations Committee     
 
FROM: Sergeant D.W. Mills   
 
SUBJECT: P.C.R.C. Meeting Topics 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 

 
I wanted to take this opportunity to share some exciting news regarding the Police Community Relations Committee. 
First, I would like announce that Chief Aden has appointed me to assume the role as your liaison to the police 
department. This is a welcomed opportunity for me and I look forward to working with each of you to bring the 
committee to the next level of being connected with your police department. 
 
In my 19 years in law enforcement experience in Pitt County, this is one of few examples that I have witnessed such 
strong connectivity between the community and the police department.  Over the next few months we will be 
sharing the reshaping of our department with you.  I am confident that you will find these meetings more detailed 
and related to what your police department is doing for you than ever before. You and the residents of your district 
will surely want to attend these informative meetings. 
          
Our most immediate redirection will begin on May 3, 2014 with a new zone deployment of officers. This change 
will provide more officers on the street to respond to calls for service than the city has been accustomed to in the 
past. Our entire Field Operations Bureau will undergo restructuring to provide the experience, skill, and 
demographic representation necessary to accomplish our expectations of goals.    
                
Chief Aden and I look forward to sharing more information on this and other vital crime prevention topics in the 
coming months. In the interim mark your calendars to attend our next meeting on April 9, 2014 in the gallery of City 
Hall. 
 
I look forward to meeting each of you there.      
 
 

 



Celebrating Greenville’s Greatest Natural Resource Area

COMMUNITY 
INPUT SESSION 
April 26th, 2014
City Hall- Gallery (Third Floor)
200 W. 5th St., Greenville, NC 27834

10am-1pm
As a follow-up to the March 15th “Tides of March” kick-off 
event, come by to explore a range of ideas for improving 
and celebrating Greenville’s riverfront.  Food, fun and great 
conversation!

A short presentation about the project and the
design options is scheduled for 10:45 am. 

Visit the project website at:

TAR RIVER LEGACY PLAN

www.tarr iver legacyp lan.com

City Hall
200 W. 5th Street

Greenville, NC 27834
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